HUBY VOICE

Delivered free to all homes in Huby -

Merry Christmas and welcome to the December issue of the Huby Voice.

You'll notice that it's somewhat thicker than usual, thanks to the inclusion of a questionnaire on the future of the village shop and Post Office.

David and his family are keen to secure its future for the long-term benefit of all in both Huby and Sutton, by ensuring that the shop becomes community-run.

The next step to making this a reality is gathering feedback about the shop, hence the questionnaire. Following this there will be a public meeting early next year with a view to setting up a committee to oversee the process from thereon.

We have a terrific example of how such a venture can succeed down the road in Stillington, where the shop has been community-owed for over 10 years. The team there have already been incredibly supportive of the efforts thus far in Huby and we will benefit from their experience.

The Stillington experience shows that it requires large-scale support of the community to work, and so we are faced with the opportunity for the whole village to unite behind a common goal.

Turnout at the recent Parish Council meeting suggests that support is there, but the response to the questionnaire will give the first real indication of the desire of the community at large.

So, ask yourself 'Do I value having a village shop and Post Office?'. If the answer is 'Yes' then please act now, complete the questionnaire and drop it in at the shop. It will also be great to see you at the meeting in January. Until then, Merry Christmas! *Cllr Chris Marshall*

- Huby Online

Parish council website: www.hubypc.co.uk
Village website: hubyvillage.org.uk
Facebook: www.facebook.com/HubyNorthYorkshire

Huby Village Shop

Tel: 01347 811731

Providing all your daily shopping requirements from fresh meat & fish, fresh bread, fruit & vegetables to pies, pastries and cooked meats.

All sourced from top quality local suppliers.

Opening Hours

Monday 8.00am -12.30pm Closed

Tue - Fri 8.00am -12.30pm 2.00pm-5.30pm

Saturday 9.00am -12.00pm Closed

Sunday 9.00am -11.00am Closed

We are now taking orders for all of your Christmas fayre including fresh turkeys from Hartley's, large pork pies from D & Y Taylor and organic vegetable bags from Goodness.

Please call in to see our full range of Christmas produce.



FREE



Christmas Sing-Along Concert For all the family

at

Huby Village Hall
Saturday 20th December at 6.00pm

Featuring:

Dynamics Community Band & Musicality Vocal Ensemble

With free mince pies and mulled wine supplied by Huby Parish Council

Huby Village Shop & Post Office.....what's the future??

David & family want to ensure that we keep the Shop & Post Office open for the benefit of the local community...we can't do this alone!_

David is struggling to continue running the store as it stands and is looking to retire in the very near future. The business has been up for lease since the spring without a suitable lease been agreed. David, Lesley and Family have always been keen on the idea of making the store 'community run'. This would not only secure the future of the shop, but would be a lasting legacy of Lesley's and David's service and dedication over the past 26 years.

This exciting opportunity has now arisen and **now is the time for change!**Although we have had some very good advice and guidance from experienced people we now need the **help & support of local residents to make this happen and keep 'the heart of the village' running for many years to come.**

This plan has now been discussed at both Huby and Sutton Parish Council meetings where we received a very positive response. Taking professional advice, the next step is to carry out a questionnaire to establish what the local community want for the future of the Village Shop & Post Office. Once this information has been collated we will be holding a public meeting for residents of Huby, Sutton & surrounding villages. The meeting will explain in more detail the proposed plans, the outcomes of the survey, what involvement from the community is required and what the next steps are.

Please keep your eyes peeled for the date of this meeting.

In the interim David would be grateful for any reliable and enthusiastic volunteers to come and give it a try for a couple of hours a week. If you are interested in volunteering or finding out more, please pop into the shop or call 01347 810220 for a chat.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for their support over the last 26 years & good wishes through recent difficult times.

HUBY C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

admin@huby.n-yorks.sch.uk 01347 810432



SPORTS NEWS

Teams of children from Huby School have had a busy Sporting half term. The football and netball teams have both taken part in



Easingwold Primary School Cluster Sport competitions and at the end of the 3 events Huby School came overall 3rd in the netball and the football team came overall 5th.

The teams showed great enthusiasm and



sportsmanship and worked very well as a team. Children also took part in the Easingwold Cluster Cross Country Festival and we are pleased to see so

many of our runners going through to the next stage of the festival, which will take place at Knayton Rural Park and will have competitors from all over the Hambleton District. We are hoping the children will continue to run as well as they did on the first round.

HARVEST FESTIVAL

On Thursday the 23 October all the children walked to All Hallows Church in Sutton for our annual Harvest Festival. The service was very well attended and it was lovely to see so many parents, grandparents and friends in church. The service was filled with drama, music, poetry readings, prayers and even a cup cake for every member of the congregation! Members of the School Council agreed that they would like donations of food and toiletries to be given to Easingwold Food Bank.

We were all overwhelmed by the huge number of donations and Mr Johnston Banks from Easingwold Food Bank was thrilled by the generosity of Huby parents and would like to pass on his thanks to all.

PIZZA TIME!

Children from KS1 spent the afternoon creating wonderful delicious pizzas under the guidance of

Italian pizza chef and restaurant owner, Sean Lockyear from Fantino's Italian restaurant in Sowerby. Sean brought in his own special, secret recipe for



the tomato base and also the pizza dough. The children had a great time, kneading the dough and adding a huge range of exciting toppings. Lucas Taylor- Warner said the whole afternoon was great but the best bit was "eating the yummy pizzas!".

The children had a great afternoon and special thanks to Sean for sharing his time and expertise!

FUN IN THE WOODS

Pupils in Years 1 to 6 from Huby Primary School enjoyed 2 fantastic days at Tindal Wood Huby. The children had a fabulous time doing various teambuilding activities. Their favourite being making and lighting a campfire and toasting chocolate biscuits and marshmallows on sticks they had whittled.

HUBY BOOK WORMS

Children had a busy summer taking part in the Nation's Reading Challenge, Mythical Maze which was organised through Easingwold Library. The children were challenged to read six books over the summer holidays. Carol from Easingwold Library came into school to award certificates to all those who completed the challenge. This is a yearly event and one which Huby children thoroughly enjoy, they are already looking forward to the reading challenge next summer!

A Festival of Christmas Music

All Hallows Church, Sutton on the Forest Wednesday 17th December, 7.30pm

with

Dynamics Community Band

&

Musicality
Vocal Ensemble

Free entry but donations welcomed towards Band and All Hallows Church funds

Wine and Mince pies

All welcome

Local cat starts to talk!

There is a rumour circulating the village that a giant living nearby has been defeated by the son of a poor miller.

The strange event came about when his cat started to talk after being given a hat to wear. Not only that, his powers were given to him by a fairy!

Strange happenings in Huby? You will find out what is going on and who goes to live in the Giants castle next February half-term in the village hall.

For more info see the inside back page...

LOCAL WALKS

The group has continued their work and several walks are in progress. Copies of the

Folly Wood walk with the instructions should be available in the Shop, Motel and

Burn Hall. They should be published in the March issue of Huby Voice together

with the shorter walk along Robin lane and Haverbreak Lane. We would very much

appreciate comments before the walks go into their final format.

Please send comments to Kathryn at 810612 or kmwallis1@brinternet.com

Advertise in the Huby Voice

Hand-delivered to every home in Huby, the Huby Voice offers the ideal platform to promote your business or service to residents of the village.

Ratecard:

Full page: £100 Half page: £50

Quarter page: £25

Price includes design (if needed). Please contact hubyvoice@gmail.com if you'd like to feature in the next issue.

A quarter page spot such as this costs £25 per issue

"The Huby Voice has been a brilliant way to advertise my business and reach out to local people."

Anna Martinez-Armitage, Spanish Talk

News from Huby Methodist Chapel

We were pleased to welcome the top class from Huby Primary School, who together with Revd. Elizabeth Cushion, our Minister, led a Service of Remembrance at the War Memorial at Huby Chapel on Armistice Day, Tuesday, 11th November. We were moved by their maturity of behaviour and writing, in poems and articles, which they read at the service and would like to offer them our thanks.

Another memorable occasion was our Village Voices evening, on 7th November, when people from Chapels in nearby villages came to share the evening with us. We had as our theme the hundredth anniversary of the start of the First World War, and remembered the sacrifice and courage shown, with song, verse, prose excerpts, and a display of photographs and artefacts.

As Advent and Christmas approach, we shall be delighted to welcome everyone to our activities at Huby Chapel. Full details of our services and activities are displayed on the Chapel notice board.

Prescription service. If you need help with fetching your prescription from Stillington, Tollerton or Easingwold surgeries, please contact Pat Wragg on 810693.

For Baptisms, Weddings or Funerals please contact our Minister, Revd. Elizabeth Cushion, on 821460.

For more information please contact: Carole Smith 810057 or Jean Abbey 838593

What's on at the Chapel...

Sunday, 30th November. Advent Sunday 10.30am.

United Advent Carol Service at Huby with Revd. E Cushion and Revd. C Ellis.

3.00pm Villages Together

Advent Service at Alne, Cheshire Home.

Sunday, 7th **December 10.30am**. Holy Communion led by Revd. E. Cushion.

Sunday, 21st **December. 5.30pm.** All Hallows Church, Sutton on the Forest. Joint Christingle Service.

Wednesday, 24th December. 6.00pm. Christmas Eve.

Candlelight Carol Service led by Revd. E. Cushion.

Thursday, 25th December 10.45am. Christmas Day.

Joint Service at All Hallows Church, Sutton on the Forest. No service at Huby.

Sunday, 28th December. 4.00pm.

United Cafe Service at Huby. We are hoping to have a Christmas Families Rock. Details will be sent to children at school.

Our regular activities include weekly **Prayer Group** from 8.00am to 9.00am on Thursdays in Chapel, ecumenical **Bible study** sessions, and **Open the Book**, a fortnightly session in school every other Tuesday. **Wednesday Club** and **Monday Club** take place monthly, along with weekly **Jelly Beans** and regular **Keep Fit** sessions. For further details see the Chapel notice board.

COMMUNITY CAFE. We are aware that there is a desire to set up a Community Cafe in Huby and to gauge the support for this venture we will be holding a coffee morning on Sat 6th December at Huby Methodist Church 10am - 12 noon.

Please come along and share any ideas that you might have so that we can decide if this is a venture to pursue and if there will be enough people to support a Community Cafe on a once a month basis. For more details contact Kath Hodgson 810702 kmchodg@yahoo.co.uk

HUBY MEMORIAL VILLAGE HALL

COMMITTEE OFFICIALS

CHAIRMAN Trevor Peacock 810955

TREASURER Paul Heminsley 811332

SECRETARY Sally-Jane Fell 810955



BOOKINGS

Minimum of three hours hire for private functions. £15 per hour.

£10 key deposit (refundable on return of key).

MONDAY - THURSDAY: Daytime

FRIDAY - SUNDAY: Daytime & evenings

REGULAR HALL USERS

MONDAY	Beavers Karate	6-7:15pm 7:30-9pm
TUESDAY	Am-drams	7:30-9pm
WEDNESDAY	Cubs Scouts	6:15-7:30pm 7:30-9pm
THURSDAY	Karate	7-9pm

VILLAGE HALL NEWS

Your committee is made up of volunteers reps from the clubs in Huby. New club reps & elected village representatives are always welcome to join us (Quarterly meetings plus an AGM).

We have secured match funding from both Huby parish Council and Easingwold Forum to enable the committee to purchase a number of items for the village hall. Already purchased is an auxiliary heat source for the annexe.

We are forming a working party to clear the gutters before winter.

Sourcing remedial work on the heating system.

New Hall appeal Dec at Northallerton.

How sewage pumping station ownership is changing

Changes in the law mean that from 1st October 2016 all water and sewerage companies will take over the responsibility of private sewage pumping stations.

Which pumping stations will transfer?

Only certain pumping stations will be eligible for transfer—generally the privately owned pumping stations which serve more than one property and connect to the existing public sewer network.

How are we informing customers?

We're keen to know about all private pumping stations so we've started a campaign asking customers to report them to us by calling **0345 1 24 24 24**

What do they look like?

They could be on a housing estate or in a customer's garden. Some are on the roadside or verges. Usually they have a green metal kiosk which houses the control equipment. You might also notice a metal cover on the ground which sits on top of an underground chamber called a "wet well". The wet well contains the pump(s) and collects the sewage before it's pumped to our main sewers.

How can you help?

You can help inform people about the changes in ownership and encourage them to report their pumping stations to us as soon as possible. We don't know the location of hundreds of pumping stations so we're relying on people reporting them to us. We'll then check whether its eligible for transfer.

yorkshirewater.com/pumpingstationtransfer

FABULOUS FEAST FOR HUBY!

This year's Feast in Huby turned out to be the best ever since the event was re-introduced a decade ago. The build up to the weekend's events got off to a fine start with Scarecrows of all shapes and sizes lining the streets and lanes for the inaugural Scarecrow Challenge. Together with colourful bunting running the length of Main Street it was clearly evident that something grand was to follow at the weekend and local villagers were not disappointed.

No sooner had Huby Cricket Club polished off Easingwold II's by 86 runs on Saturday evening, when the first guests started to arrive for the Huby Feast Dance. On a balmy Mid-Summers Eve with Hog Roast t'boot the Marquees and Pavilion were soon throng with nearly two hundred revellers making merry and dancing the night away to local band "Hello Operator".

Feast Day was to follow on Sunday 22nd June and after several years of inclement weather we were at last blessed with wall to wall sunshine for our big day. This year's Feast was without doubt the biggest to-date with attractions spanning the whole cricket field.

As usual children were heavily catered for. On arrival they were greeted by our very own pesky mascot Huey the Huby Hare with his band of high-jinx and tricks. WonderPhil entertained throughout the afternoon with his zany comedy sketches and entertainments to be found around the site included Traditional Amusements, Miniature Train, Bucking Bronco and Forest Quest. Other children's attractions included Treasure Hunt, Face Painting, Ponies, Story Telling, Cooking Demonstrations by the Mended Drum and the century old tradition of Children's Races led by our very own Brownies.

Music is always high on the agenda at Huby Feast and this year was no exception. Annual favourites are Dynamics with their big brass sound and Gary Hall with his lovely Fairground Organs. One of the highlights this year were Four Hundred Roses dancing their unique fusion of tribal belly dance and UK folk styles ably assisted by their own Morris musicians "The Thorns".

No Feast would be complete without is fine selection of food which this year ranged from Argentinean Steak Burgers, Caribbean delights to our own local delicacy, the Hog Roast!

Admission to the Feast ,as always, is free with the main intention being that the committee not only provide all villagers with a fun packed free day but also give all clubs, societies and groups in the village the ideal opportunity to bolster their coffers by using the Feast as a great fund raising vehicle. Many clubs took advantage of this opportunity, but special mention must go to the Sports Committee and New Hall Sub Group who between them raised over £2000, once again emphasising the great desire by the majority in the village for first class social and sporting facilities in our village.

The whole weekend proved to be a great success, the Scarecrow Challenge was well supported ,the help and assistance given to the Feast Committee over Feast Week was greatly appreciated and the Dance and Feast Day had their biggest attendances to-date which in turn created a fantastic community atmosphere at both events.

From a personal point of view, after six years, this was my last year in the Chair and so I would just like to thank the previous committee for having the foresight to resurrect this great village tradition, the current committee for all their hard work and dedication and to all in our community who have taken the time to support the Feast in every way over the past years. Long may it continue.

Brian King, Huby Feast Chairman.

Sutton & Huby Gardening Club

Meets on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at 7.45pm and alternates between Huby Methodist Chapel and Sutton Village Hall. Secretary: Ann Butler 810462 Huby Rep & Treasurer: Sally-Jane Fell 810955



Talks so far the season:

"Hardy planters winter survival kit" by Don Witton at Huby Methodist Chapel

Tips on how to keep something of interest in the garden throughout the year and how to keep on gardening throughout the whole year.

"Beekeeping" by Adrian Burnside at Sutton School (Note: Usually Grey Village Hall)

A fascinating talk of the origins of the bee, through to the details of the work structure of a colony, to the fruits of their labours for us: honey and wax for candles, polish etc.

"York's Museum Garden" Alison Pringle (Nov) at Huby Methodist Chapel

Membership includes:

- Doors open 7.15 for 7.45pm start. Subscriptions: £8 per year (£2.50 for over 80s, visitors & under 18s).
- Raffle each meeting (Three hampers at the Christmas Social too!!)
- Meetings are held on the third Wednesday of the month, alternately in each village (Grey Village Hall in Sutton).
- Subscriptions also give 10% off at a variety of local outlets.

Please come along and join this lively, enthusiastic and very friendly club.

You'll be assured of a very warm welcome, an entertaining talk and followed by refreshments to round off the evening.



Forthcoming talks:

Jan 28th "Flowers of South Africa" by David Slade at Huby

February 25th **"A taste of Summer"** by Tony Cleaver at Sutton

Christmas Social

10th Dec at Sutton: Entertainment, photo competition, quiz, wine & nibbles

Trev's Growing Tips For Winter Outside

- Finish gathering leaves
- Keep fallen leaves out of ponds
- Leave corners of the garden untouched for wildlife
- Harvest root crops
- Spread well-rotted manure on empty veg beds
- Cover non-hardy shrubs with fleece
- Check homemade compost; dig into beds when ready
- Put up nest boxes
- Remove snow from shrubs etc both its weight snaps/splits any branches

Indoor jobs for a cold/rainy day

- Clean and tidy the greenhouse
- Sort out seed packets & make a note of what you've got, so as not to over stock
- Wash pots/seed trays
- Clean & oil equipment to store for next season
- Look through seed catalogues and start ordering for next season
- January: order seed potatoes/onion sets
- Check stored fruit and vegetables & remove any that are soft/rotten
- Enjoy your seasonal indoor plants such as amaryllis, poinsettia, bulbs in containers eg tete a tete narcissus
- Don't forget to recycle any living Christmas trees in the New Year

Recipe: Easy Choc Truffles

INGREDIENTS

- 100g dark choc
- 275g icing sugar
- 100g unsalted butter
- cocoa powder
- Optional brandy 1tsp
- · choc vermicelli
- Petit four cases

METHOD

• Put broken choc pieces

- choc into heatproof bowl and melt
- over pan of simmering water nb: not too hot, or too long
- Soften butter in mixing bowl with wooden spoon
- Mix in sieved icing sugar and melted choccie
- Add optional brandy
- Shape the mixture into small balls with a teaspoon

- Roll the balls in cocoa powder, or vermicelli
- Place into petit four cases
- Put into decorative boxes/cellophane bags.

Enjoy, or give aware the ultimate homemade gift!

Keep for up to one month, but usually much less!!!.

Huby Neighbourhood Watch

Chairman: Trev Peacock

810955

Treasurer: Roger Kraemer

810162

Coordinators:

David Bracewell 810148 Jackie Bullough 810873 Stuart Burton 81015 Ernest Cooke 810810 Mary Stacey 810766 Dawn Thompson 811242 Dawn Walmsley 810776

Operation Eye Ball

Christmas patrols 8th - 21st December 2014

Co-ordinators & volunteer lead evening patrols of the village in the two week run up to Christmas.Pairs of willing & committed local residents will patrol the village from 6-8pm. The idea is to raise the profile of the need for vigilance around Christmas time and deter burglary & other criminal activity.The co-ordinators are

in contact with the local police during their patrols via two-way radio.

Recruitment

We are always looking for extra volunteers to join the groups as co-ordinators. The position is not at all onerous:

- Short AGM in January (New Inn)
- Prepared to be a point of contact for your area within the village
- Join in the Christmas patrols (Supported by local police – high viz jackets/radios provided)
- Assist with delivery of Huby Voice (quarterly)

TOP TIPS THIS CHRISTMAS

- Invest in some plug in timers (lights and radios are strong deterrents)
- Close curtains in the

- evening/night
- Secure wheeled bins/ladders so that "would be criminals" cannot use them to access your property
- Alert neighbours to your holiday plans
- Lock outside doors now the darker days are with us
- Light Up Lock Up....leave a light on when out between 4-9pm

Notes from the Chair

I attend the quarterly
Hambleton South
Neighbourhood Watch
Association meetings in
Easingwold on behalf of the
village. This keeps the group
aware of any police
initiatives, update on crime
figures, etc.

AGM January 2015 Date to TBC venue New Inn, Huby

Christmas at All Hallows 2014

All are very welcome to any or all of the occasions listed below, especially the evening of the 17th December when the *Dynamics*

Community Band and the singing group Musicality will perform a range of Christmas items as well as giving the audience the opportunity to get into the Christmas spirit by singing some well known carols. This event is free but donations would be appreciated as you leave to help defray costs.

November 30th	Carols & Prize Draw, Rose & Crown, Sutton	5:30pm
December 7th	Holy Communion Morning Worship	8.00am 10.45am
December 14th	Holy Communion	10.45am
December 17th	Festival of Christmas Music, Dynamics Community Band	7.30pm
December 21st	Holy Communion Christingle and Blessing of the Crib	8.00am 5.30pm
December 24th	Midnight Mass	11.30pm
December 25th	Christmas Family Eucharist	10.45am
January 4th	Holy Communion Epiphany Carol Service	8.00am 4.00pm

Padgets Christmas Trees

Christmas starts here with a Walk in the Wood



Open daily from 10am 'til dark

Choose from a lovely selection of living trees straight from the wood, homegrown trees cut daily for your convenience and small potted trees.

Fresh wreaths, tree and table decorations, garlands, swags, candles and beautifully presented potted bulbs at The Plantsmiths Christmas Shop.

Dawnay Farm, Low Crankley, Easingwold. YO61 3NZ. Tel:07896 655877

Email:<u>info@padgetschristmastrees.com</u> <u>www.padgetschristmastrees.com</u>

Bespoke Cakes by Sara

Taking orders for Christmas Cakes made to your requirements eg: gluten-free, no alcohol, no peel whatever you want. I have a selection already made ready to sell.



Prices starting at £10 for a 6" round fruitcake decorated with nuts & cherries.

Also available to buy now various cake decorations made out of sugar paste, snowmen, father Christmas, holly & red berries which can be used year after year.

I have a Facebook page which has photos of all types of cakes that I have made & decorated for Birthdays, Weddings & Anniversaries

Sara Ellis Phone: 01347 810020 South View, Skates lane Mobile: 07985266157

Sutton on the Forest York YO61 1HB

bespokecakesbysara@gmail.com

Stillington surgery

Christmas & New Year

We will be closed on 25 & 26 December 1 January

Important

In order to guarantee medication in time for Christmas please order by **Friday 19 December 6pm**

Stillington Surgery

The Surgery, North Back Lane, Stillington,

York, YO61 1LL Tel: 01347 810332 Fax: 01347 811190

www.stillingtonsurgery.org.uk

email: VOYCCG.B82079prescriptions@nhs.net

Wanted Ladies Bike, telephone 811569



Huby Amdrams presents Puss in Boots

By Ron Hall

Directed by Sandie Tanner-Smith

In Huby Village Hall

Thursday 19th, Friday 20th & Saturday 21st February. 7.30pm

Saturday Matinee 2pm

Tickets: £6 adults, £3 children

Available in January from Huby Village Shop, High Society Easingwold & Stillington Post Office

Useful Numbers

Village Shop	810220	HEALTH SERVICE	
Reliance Buses	01904 768262	York District Hospital	01904 631313
Hutchinson Coaches	821853	NHS Direct	0845 4647
Stephensons Coaches	01347 838990	Millfield Surgery	821557
Village Hall Bookings	810955	Stillington Surgery	810332
Huby School	810432	Tollerton Surgery	838231
Sutton School	810230	Prescription service	810583
Easingwold School	821451		

Trust Governor

Jane Dalton was re-elected as a Hambleton public governor for York Teaching Hospital NHS Foundation Trust in April 2010. Governors are elected by members of the Foundation Trust. They work with the Board of Directors in an advisory capacity, bringing the views of local people forward and helping to shape the Trust's future. Jane would be happy to hear from you. Email: yhs-tr.yorkhospitalgovernors@nhs.net (stating Dr Jane Dalton in the subject.) Tel: 07880 935750

Parish information

Parish Clerk

Nigel Knapton 4 Central Buildings, Market Place, Easingwold 07779 994712 nigel.knapton@townandparish.co.uk

Councillors

Cllr Lynn Burton

3 Maple Croft 810155 lynn.burton@talktalk.net

Cllr Elaine Hildrick

Stepney, Easingwold Road 811249 elaine.hildrick@btinternet.com

Cllr Paul Jackson

The Sycamores, Easingwold Road 810257 paul782jackson@btinternet.com

Cllr Chris Marshall

The Croft, Tollerton Road 811687 hubychris@gmail.com

Cllr Guy Redfern (Chair)

The Homestead, Main Street 01347 811805 guyredfern@hotmail.com

Cllr Carole Smith

Pendale House, Stillington Road 810057 carolesmithuk@yahoo.co.uk

Cllr Betty Tyson

Woodside, Easingwold Road 811569 betti woodside@yahoo.co.uk

NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 13th January 2015

7.30pm, Methodist Chapel

HAMBLETON DISTRICT COUNCIL

Stone Cross, Northallerton, DL6 2UU www.hambleton.gov.uk
0845 1211 555
info@hambleton.gov.uk

District Councillor:

Cllr Mike Rigby 01347 810506 mike@mikerigby.com

Dog Warden: 01609 767104

NORTH YORKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

County Hall Northallerton DL7 8AD www.northyorks.gov.uk 01609 780780

County Councillor:

Cllr Caroline Patmore Cllr.caroline.patmore@northyorks.gov.uk

NORTH YORKSHIRE POLICE

General contact: 0845 60 60 247 Crimestoppers: 0800 555 111 Drugs helpline: 0800 776 600 Victim Support: 01904 636905

Huby Online

Stay up-to-date with all things in the village on the following:

Parish council website: www.hubypc.co.uk
Village website: hubyvillage.org.uk
Facebook: www.facebook.com/HubyNorthYorkshire

HUBY VOICE

Huby Voice is published and distributed by the Parish Council four times a year in March, June, September and December.

Copy deadlines for news items, letters to the editor and advertising is the 15th of the month prior to publication.

Any views or opinions expressed in articles and letters to the editor are those of the writer and not the Parish Council.

We will be pleased to receive reports from any village activities including photos and information about forthcoming village events. These should be sent to:

hubyvoice@gmail.com